
 

End of Year Celebrations. 

The end of the 2023 School Year has been a very busy one with lots of celebrations of student success in our 

Semester 2 Presentation Day and Year Assemblies.  Our HSC Students are to be congratulated with 18 Band 

5s, 7 E3s and 2 E2s in Mathematics Extension 2. 

Our Reward Excursion for Year 7 -10 students held at Wet and Wild was very successful, thank you to Mrs 
Mackney and the dedicated team who attended.  Our Big Breakfast was well attended and enjoyed by many.  
We encourage parents and carers to come along to our Big Breakfasts, please look out for dates in 2024. 

 

2024 Staffing Changes. 

2024 will see some staffing changes at Tweed River High School. A new Principal has been appointed, Ms    

Donna Riley from Gunnedah High School.  She is expected to take up her new role in Term 2, 2024 after a     

replacement Principal has been appointed at Gunnedah High School.  In the interim, Mr Breen Mackney will be 

the Relieving Principal at Tweed River High School supported by Mr Terry Simpson, Mrs Gemma Mainey and Ms 

Kelly Johnson (new to us from The Forest High School) in Relieving Deputy Principal roles. 

I will be taking up the position of Relieving Principal at Banora Point High School.  I would like to take this oppor-
tunity to thank the Tweed River High School community for your support over the last ten years that I have been 
here, 3 as Principal, 5 as Deputy Principal and 2 as Head Teacher Teaching and Learning.  I have really enjoyed 
leading this school and will miss the staff, students and community. 

 

Building works 

The Administration block has been refurbished.  Staff will be moving over the holidays ready for operation in 

Week 1 next year.  From next year please go to the original Administration Block to sign in when entering our 

school. The Primary Industries buildings followed by the Sports Coaching Shed will be underway in 2024. 

 

2024 Dates 

School resumes for Years 7, 11 and 12 on Thursday February 1
st
 and Years 8,9 and 10 on Friday February 2

nd
.   

The uniform shop will open on Monday Jan 22 from 1:30 – 5:30pm, Tuesday Jan 23 from 8am – 12pm,   

Wednesday Jan 24 from 1:30 – 5:30pm,Thursday Jan 25 from 8am – 12pm, Tuesday Jan 30 from from 8am – 

12pm, Wednesday Jan 31 from 1:30 – 5:30pm, Thursday Feb 1 from 8am – 12pm, Friday Feb 2 from 1:30 – 

5:30pm. 

I would like to wish you a Merry Christmas and a happy and safe holiday period with your family and friends. 

Ms K Taylor 
Rel Principal 



 

A WEEK OF CELEBRATION 

On December 5th we recognised and celebrated the Academic, Citizenship, Sport-

ing and Leadership achievements of our students over the past year at the Annual 

Presentation Assembly.   

Jessica Gorton – Guest Speaker and past student; talked to the assembly about 

the passion for making the world a better place and supporting those in our      

communities that are struggling for a voice and recognition as the motivation      

behind her work in law. 

The Valedictorian for 2022 was announced.  Congratulations went to Kirra-Lea   

Harris.  During the ceremony we recognised students’ voice provided through the 

leadership of the Student Representative Council (SRC) and Inducted the SRC for 

2024. 

A significant number of students were recognised for their selection and achievement at Far North Coast 

and North Coast levels in sport.  

We said farewell to Ms Taylor 

our Relieving Principal who is 

moving as Relieving Principal 

to Banora Point High School 

in 2024  

Our Sports Development Program institut-

ed the inaugural SDP Athlete of the Year 

Award this year going to Mia Anderson. 



 

A special thanks went to Ms Ryan, Ms Dinsey, Ms Cunning-

ham and Ms Green the team who have for many years been 

the organising staff at our assembly programs ensuring they 

run smoothly.   

Thank you also to Daniel Stern, Allan Boan, Breen Mackney 

and Nathan Conlon for set up, technology and printing. 

Following the Annual Presentation each of our year groups had their Year Assemblies recognising the 

contribution of students in each class throughout the term. 

The school recognised the commitment of students with outstanding attendance across Term Four with 

a pizza lunch. 

Congratulations to our 2023 Year 7, 8, 9, 10 & 11 DUX 



 

 



 

 

Breakfast 
‘2023             

Celebration’ 

OUR BIG Breakfast, 

Families, Students & 

Staff, participated in 

our final breakfast for 

2023. 

Thank you to all who      

attended and supported 

our end of year celebra-

tion. Thanks to the team 

for their ongoing support 

throughout 2023. 

Happy Holidays to ALL. 
__________________________________________________ 

TRHS Wellbeing Team 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

On Monday we acknowledged the students 
who have demonstrated consistent (95%) 
application to their attendance at school. 

 

Our winner of the Yearly Prize of a con-
sistent 90% or above attendance won a  
fabulous electric bike!  

This student was: Kye Carpenter. 

We also had three winners of our Term 4 prizes:  

Allan Martin (ipad), Daniel Thorogood (earpods) & Matheus Manhaes Leal (bluetooth speaker) 



 

TRHS Team Talk  

As we come to a close for 2023, it is important to reflect on our achievements across the year.  

2023 has been a great year for TRHS in sport. We have participated in a huge range of sports this 

year including such sports as Touch Football, Soccer, Futsal, League, Tennis, Table Tennis, Netball, 

Rugby League, Oz Tag, Volleyball, Beach Volleyball, Basketball, Surfing, Swimming, Athletics and 

Cross Country. We have had many students represent our school and their efforts have been out-

standing. We have had over 70 students represent the FNC with almost half of these also then pro-

gressing into the North Coast team. We have had 2 students progress into the Greater North Rugby 

League Teams and had success at State level in Athletics.    

We have had a number of team success’s this year with sports such as Rugby League, Netball,     

Futsal, Beach Volleyball and Touch Football all achieving champion status in our region. We've also 

had a number of teams go very close to taking out the regional finals.  

Our Sport Development Program also incorporated over 170 students throughout the year and we had 

a number of students and teams do very well in competitions.   

A big thankyou to the teachers who work tirelessly in coaching teams and organising excursions for 

students to participate in these sporting events. Without their effort, we would not be able to achieve 

such great results.    

 

 



 

2023 Sporting Award Recipients  

AWARD CRITERIA RECIPIENTS 

Shirley O’Brian  
Presented for excellence in 

their chosen field of sport. 

Nia Brooks – Greater North 

representation in girls league 

Juanito Stewart –           

NSW Athletics medallist  

Junior Encouragement 

Award  

Presented to a student for 

consistent involvement in a 

variety of sporting activities. 

Kobi Togo  

Don Jensen Perpetual Cup  

For the best all rounder in 

sport. Presented for commit-

ment and representation in a 

wide variety of sporting activ-

ities. 

Mia Anderson  

Premier Sport Challenge  

In recognition of your com-

mitment and contribution to 

school sport and physical 

activity programs. 

Chiara Pereth 

Bohdi Perandis 

Teresa Walsh Outstanding 

Volunteering Award  

This award was formed as a 

dedication to a past TRHS 

staff member who was a 

champion for volunteering in 

sport both within the school 

and in the   wider community. 

The award is presented to a 

student who has displayed 

outstanding volunteering 

across the school year in a 

range of sporting activities.   

Mia Anderson  

SDP Athlete of the Year  

This award recognises an 

athlete who demonstrates 

excellence, commitment and 

dedication to the Sport De-

velopment Program.  

Mia Anderson  



 

SDP Applications 

Applications have been out for 3 weeks and numbers are 
looking strong for 2024. This is a reminder that the Sport    
Development Program applications are due.                           
If you have not submitted your application for 2024, please do 
so as a matter of urgency.                                                   
This program will run during period 5 each Monday.   

Hard copies are available at the schools front office or please 
use the QR code on right. 

SDP Camp  

We had 28 students attend the SDP Camp in Week 7. This 

camp was a 3-day event with students staying at the Gold 

Coast High Performance Centre. Students participated in team 

building challenges, laser skirmish, ice bath recovery sessions, 

RPM class, gym sessions, trivia, beach volleyball, river activi-

ties, field games and pool activities. Students finished the camp 

off with a day at Wet n Wild. Well done to all our students on 

your behaviour and efforts across the 3 days. 



 

FNC Touch Football 

Well done to the TRHS students who competed at the Far North Coast 15's Touch Football trials on 
Friday the 17th of November. Both teams won a game and drew a game, and we had 6 students     
selected in the FNC team for 2024. 
Congratulations to Mia Anderson, Shilah Moloney, Ella Wood, Kobe Corbett, Jed Sinclair and Bryce 
Egan who will all move onto the NC Trials in Lismore next year. 
A big thank you to our student referees Bodhi Perandis, Nia Brooks and Chiara Pereth who did a fan-
tastic job on the day. Also thank you to Rieley Moloney (ex-student and SDP Touch coach) who volun-
teered her time once again to support and coach our students. Her calm and positive manner gives the 
players so much confidence. She is a wonderful role model. 



 

  ‍What an incredible journey it has been for our students over 
the past 8 weeks!  They've conquered the waves, honed their 

skills, and embraced the thrill of surfing!                           
Congratulations to all our amazing surfers on completing this fan-
tastic program. Your determination and passion have truly paid 
off! Here's to riding more waves and endless adventures ahead! 

   

A big thank you to Go Ride A Wave for taking on our students.  

School Sport Choices Term 1 2024 

School Sport will occur each Wednesday morning during periods 1 and 2 in term one 2024.         

Sport will be across Years 7-10.  Students have been sent their sport choices for 2024 term 1 via their 

school email. Students in Years 7,8 and 9 need to access their school email and make a choice for 

2024 Term 1. Students who do not choose their sport will be placed in an internal school sport and will 

miss out on having a choice of sport for Term 1. 

2024 Sport 

Whilst the school sport calendar is still being finalised for representative sport an important date to 

keep in mind for Term 1 2024 is the school swimming carnival. 



 

TRHS School Swimming Carnival  

Date:  Tuesday 6th February (Week 2) 

Venue:  Tweed Regional Aquatic Centre.   

Information: Students will be receiving permission notes for this event. There will be a mixture of novelty 

events and competitive events on the day. TRHS will be providing two hired buses for students to utilise 

that will leave school from 8.30am, or alternatively students can make their way via private transport and 

meet at the pool for 8.30am.  Students who would like to compete in the individual medley events will 

need to be present at 8.30am to start these events.  

House Captains  

Congratulations to our following students who were elected as House captains for 2024! 

This team will help make our carnivals a success by driving the enthusiasm and house spirit for each of 

their respective house groups.  

 HOUSE SENIOR CAPTAIN JUNIOR CAPTAIN 

NGAMARL 
(RED) 

Jaden Burton Aurelie Le Hir Regan Caine Annabelle Sims 

BOORABI 
(GREEN) 

Kobi Togo Ekam Sandhar Sydney Tucker Hunter Fanning 

GAWANDI 
(BLUE) 

Kale Nelson Chaya Marsh 
Franklyn Paul-

son 
Aurillius Tonkin 

GARGUN 
(YELLOW) 

Shar Merchant Bohdi Perandis Joseph Areli Kobe Daley 

Swimming Carnival 2023  

Mr Williams HT PDHPE & Sports Coordinator  



 

School Spectacular 

Tweed River High School SDP Dance students were honoured to have the privilege of dancing and 

representing regional schools in the 2023 School Spectacular. This arena showcase held at the Qudos 

Bank Arena in Sydney, saw our dance students perform alongside nearly 5000 of their peers from 

across the state.  

To make the trip even more 

special, this year was the 

40
th
 year of Schools Spectac-

ular.  The passion, talent and 

dedication displayed by all 

those involved was incredible. 

We cannot wait to perform 

again in 2024.  
 

Miss See - English/Drama 



 

On Thursday 7th, students who participated in the Premier’s Reading Challenge with distinction were  

presented with awards in a small ceremony in the library. Students who excelled in borrowing and   

library activities have also received prizes for their efforts and involvement. 

This year has seen a significant increase in library borrowing and student engagement in the library 

particularly during recess and lunch times. 

Special mention to our biggest borrowers of the year, Matthew O’Brien, Isla Atwood, Ben Franks and  
Jackson Weir. Our top borrower is Pearl Steele who has borrowed a total of 232 books!                 
Well done to those awesome readers. 

Magic the Gathering competition 
 

Well done to Scott Binolirao and Blade Thompson for reaching the Tier 1 finals of our MTG tournament. 

Scott ultimately won the game, but both had fun and played well. 
 

Congratulations also goes to Cody Stacey, who won the Tier 2 competition final against Bryce Egan.  

We would like to thank all of the participants, and we hope to see you at our next tournament in 2024. 



 

Reading Awards in the Library 
 

Congratulations to all of our high achievers in English and to the students who finished the Reading 

Challenge that was set for them. We would also like to thank our wonderful library helpers, who have 

always been there when needed. Excellent work everyone! 

Balunjahli Culture Day 4 2023 



 

Balunjahli Culture Day 4 2023 Cont... 

Balunjahli Culture is a supportive transition program for Year 6 Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

students from Tweed Heads South PS, Tweed Heads PS, Banora Point PS and Bilambil PS. Students 

meet each term with Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander student mentors from Tweed River High 

School to learn about local Bundjalung culture while also connecting with each other in preparation for 

their transition to high school.  

This term, the Balunjahli Culture Day was held at Tweed Heads Civic and Cultural Centre, where    

students participated in activities run by the Biren Cultural Group (see below flyer for details). This was 

a fantastic interactive opportunity for students to learn about their culture, hear some stories, learn some 

dances and look at some artefacts.  

Thank you to Biren for putting on an amazing program for the students, to the staff from the Primary 

schools for attending, to Brendan from the Tweed Civic and Cultural Centre for assisting with our book-

ing of the auditorium and organising our delicious catered lunch, to all of the Primary School Principals 

for your incredible support of this program, to Ms Taylor, the Relieving Principal at TRHS for your sup-

port of this program, and to Tora and Jas from TRHS for attending on the day.  

A massive thanks to Jadah (AEO) for supporting our students, buying prizes and helping make this pro-

gram the success that it is! Lastly, thank you to all the students involved in this program – this is all for 

you and we couldn’t be prouder of you. You have conducted yourselves with willingness, enthusiasm 

and respect. Well done!  

We are looking very forward to continuing with this fantastic program in 2024. Have a safe and happy 

holiday! 

Mrs Jenna Warne – Balunjahli Culture Program Coordinator 



 

Jellurgal Aboriginal Cultural Centre 

The Year 12 Aboriginal Studies Class and Year 8 ATP Geography class travelled to Jellurgal      

Aboriginal Cultural Centre. We watched a video that explained the importance of Country to the 

Kombumerri Peoples and learnt about the Aboriginal history and culture of the Gold Coast. Most 

interesting were the Dreamtime stories associated with the creation of Jellurgal. A guide talked 

about important ecological practices and connection to the land embraced by the Yugambeh speak-

ing people for thousands of years. Thank you to Mr Tony Lambert and Mr Cameron Campbell of the 

Clontarf Foundation for joining us on this excellent day. 
 

Jadah Macnamara-Phillips  AEO and Mrs Ryan HSIE. 



 

 
 

Beyond the Broncos  

Today was Jasmin Morrissey’s last day working for the Beyond the Broncos Girls Academy. 

We wish you all the best for your future, which is so bright, it could blind us.  

"We will miss you so much and love you heaps" from the students you have mentored the past year. 

"It has been an absolute pleasure working beside you Jas, watching you with the students that we have 
helped and guided this year has been so special. Thank you for everything! 
 

Tora Slockee  

TRHS Beyond the Broncos Student Support Officer. 

2024 Opening Dates: 
 

• Monday 22/01/24    1:30-5:30pm 

• Tuesdy 23/01/24    8:00am-12pm 

• Wednesday 24/01/24    1:30-5:30pm 

• Thursday 25/01/24    8:00am-12:00pm 
 

• Tuesday 30/01/24    8:00am-12:00pm 

• Wednesday 31/01/24    1:30-5:30pm 

• Thursday 01/02/24    8:00am-12:00pm 

• Friday 02/02/24    1:30-5:30pm 

EFTPOS, Cash & Cheques accepted 

ONLINE STORE 

https://schoolshoponline.net.au/tweedriverhspandc/index.aspx


 



 



 



 

               Academy Awards Night Wrap Up – The Winners were… 

The night was a great success with over 110 young men, families, school staff, Clontarf staff and invited guests 

attending the event.  A full list of award winners is below, however a special congratulations must go to Jaden 

Burton who took out our first ever Academy Member of the Year.  

 2023 Awards Winners: 

1.  Academy Member of the Year Award – Jaden Burton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Good Guy Award Year 7 – Tristan Turner Good Guy Award Year 8 – Cooper Kemp 

Good Guy Award Year 9 – Kapalu Paulson Good Guy Award Year 10 – Bodhi Perandis 

Good Guy Award Year 11 – Ethan Shurte   Good Guy Award Year 12 – Lachlan Kearney 

2.  Community Award – Bodhi Perandis 3.  Employment Award – Koby Stikkolorum 

4.  Academic Award – Benjamin Kennedy 5.  School Attendance Award – Jaden Burton 

6.  Top Trainer Award – Aurillius Tonkin 7.  Most Improved Award – Cooper Kilburn 

8.  Jnr Clontarf Spirit Award – Riley Maher 9.  Snr Clontarf Spirit Award – Kobi Togo 

10. Jnr Sportsman of the Year Award –  11. Snr Sportsman of the Year Award - Jesse Whittick 

Well done to our MCs, Jaden Burton & Chris Binge, for hosting the event, both did an amazing job!  

Thanks again to everyone that attended the event, thanks for supporting our boys, our school, our Academy,      

& the Clontarf Foundation. 
 

Big W Worksite Visit – First one ever! 

On Monday 20th November, the Tweed River Clontarf Academy's first ever Big W worksite visit was a huge   

success! Our Clontarf boys had the opportunity to tour the facility and observe the operations and processes  

involved in running a Big W store and distribution centre. This included areas such as the sales floor, stock-

rooms, receiving and storage areas, as well as administrative offices. The purpose of the worksite visit was for 

educational purposes and to gain practical insights into the operations of a large retail organisation.                     

It also provided potential job applicants with a better understanding of the work environment and job roles availa-

ble at Big W. During the visit, our boys had a chance to interact with employees and ask questions about their 

roles and responsibilities, as well as Big W values. At the conclusion of the visit, students were given a special 

Christmas treat - a Christmas stocking of their choice. Year 9 student Jarrel Clarke then delivered a wonderful 

group thank you to Big W Managers, Greg Alford and Jane Davidson. Overall, the Big W worksite visit provided 

the boys with the opportunity to gain firsthand knowledge and experience of the inner workings of a Big W store.                       

It was a valuable learning experience for those interested in, or considering a career with our Clontarf partner, 

Big W. Special thanks to Store Manager David Henry and his team for making it happen! 



 

3 V 3 Basketball Activity Wrap Up 

On Wednesday 22nd November, we had 15 of our Tweed River Academy boys attend our first 3 on 3 basketball 

afternoon activity at the beautiful Tweed River High School. This was a great effort shown by our senior boys as 

there’s been an increase in activity attendance from the last few weeks, as we have been down in number due to 

camps and school commitments.  Watching the boys compete against each other and having some team bonding 

experience with our senior Clontarf boys was rewarding and the benefits of participating in this dynamic sport are 

endless.  In Term 1 2024, we will be holding a Teachers V Students sporting event so keep up to date with what’s 

happening by dropping into the Clontarf room regularly. 
 

Jellurgal Cultural Staff Experience 

On Thursday 23rd November we had the pleasure of accompanying the Tweed River High School excursion to the 

Jellurgal Aboriginal Cultural Centre.  Students enrolled in the Aboriginal studies subject at our school got the oppor-

tunity to participate in the experience.  Students were able to wander through the cultural centre & enjoy the shop 

before heading in for a traditional Welcome to Country, including amazing information & knowledge sharing as well 

as traditional Aboriginal dance, didgeridoo playing & song.  After this, it was on to the cultural walk where students 

followed the guide around the Burleigh headlands to “Journey to a land where time stood still. Where white fingers 

of sand stretched into the mangroves and the Dreamtime giant, Jabreen, stood guard over Burleigh”.  What an  

experience, thanks to the school for the opportunity for our staff & students to participate. More information about 

Jellurgal Aboriginal Cultural Centre can be found at www.jellurgal.com.au 
 

Year 12 EOY Trip to Melbourne – What an Experience! 

The Year 12 students departed the Gold Coast Airport on Saturday 25th November for the trip of a lifetime to Mel-

bourne along with the Gordonvale Academy from Cairns.  Four graduating students attended from the Tweed River 

Clontarf Academy, they were Kaniya Windley, Benjamin Kennedy, Lachlan Kearney & Tyson Bebbington plus    

another 6 students from Gordonvale.   Students rolled into the airport dressed in full Clontarf uniform and looked 

the part! Once we arrived in Melbourne we collected our hire vehicle then headed to check in at our Accommoda-

tion at the Melbourne Central YHA before heading straight into the City for a bit of shopping and check out our sur-

roundings.  Unfortunately, the poor weather hit us right away and Melbourne turned on the rain, wind & cold weath-

er.  Ultimately the poor weather meant a number of activities were cancelled and we had to find replacement 

ones…and that we did. 

 Day 2 the boys were up nice & early for a continental breakfast before we jumped in the busses and headed for 

our first activity, Archery Attack.  The boys & staff loved this activity, it was tough running around an arena getting 

shot by arrows but was a heap of fun.  After this we headed off to the Chadstone Shopping Centre for lunch before 

heading to Ace Go Kart track for a couple of races.  Day 3 the boys were up early again as we prepared for a visit 

to the NRL’s Melbourne Storm training facility & home ground.  Here we met with Melbourne’s Player Well-being 

coordinator Peter “Robbo” Robinson.  Robbo gave us a guided tour through the inner sanctum of the club and intro-

duced us to a number of key people before giving us some history on the club and doing some Q & A.  Following 

on from this, he gifted each us a Melbourne Storm supporters cap before we headed out to check out training.  At 

training, the boys got the opportunity to meet current players & get some photos, we also got the opportunity to 

catch up with former Gordonvale Academy student Gabriel Satrick.  After a quick thank you we then headed to our 

2023 Partnership visit with Clontarf Partner, Thales.  Before starting the visit, students got to interact with the     

Thales staff and another visiting Academy from Cairns High.  After lunch, Year 12 graduates Zac Wasiu-Badham 

(Gordonvale) & Benjamin Kennedy (Tweed River) presented a PowerPoint to Thales staff before we finished off 

with a group activity on the computers where students had to communicate with each other to land planes at an 

online airport.   

http://www.jellurgal.com.au


 

On day 4 the boys enjoyed a sleep in before tackling an Amazing Race around Melbourne. Our Tweed River boys 

absolutely smashed it and were well deserved victors.  After this, the Tweed River crew went for a quick mission 

down to Brighton Beach to check out the famous bathing boxes.  Following on from this, the students enjoyed 

some free time before we met up again to venture off to the Okami Restaurant for an all-you-can-eat buffet meal 

with both the Gordonvale & Woree Academies.  Once the bellies were full, we headed back to the accommodation 

for an early night.  Day 5 was meant to be our day in the water however the poor weather meant we had to mix 

things ups. Half the group went to Paintball while the other half ventured down to the Mornington Peninsula on a 

road trip to Cape Shancke & the Hot Springs…this ended up being one of the most amazing experiences ever!   

Day 6 and the boys started to feel the pinch from being away from home and it was time to head to the Geelong 

Cats Football Club to meet up with Geelong Head of Football Operations, Simon Murphy.  Simon took us on a tour 

through their home ground facility before we enjoyed a delicious steak sandwich in their café then venture off to 

Deakin Oval for their training session.  The wind was wreaking havoc at their training session and our boys were 

freezing, but they toughed it out and watched them for over an hour.  At the end of training, the boys were able to 

get some photos with superstars of the game like Patrick Dangerfield, Tom Hawkins, Jeremy Cameron & many 

more.  Special thanks to Cairns product & current Geelong player Jack Bowes for lining up the visit for us.  From 

Geelong, we jumped back on the buses and headed to North Melbourne for an amazing VR experience at Zero 

Latency, playing Far Cry.  Another sensational activity that challenged the boys in many ways.  Once again, after a 

group thank you, we headed off to our final dinner at Taco Bill’s Mexican restaurant before heading back to the 

accommodation for some cards and games. 

Day 7, the boys packed their rooms and we checked out nice & early before getting to the airport and waiting for 

our boarding call.  Special thanks to our Tweed River Academy Operations Officer Luke Dumas & Gordonvale 

Academy Operations Officer Sam Pau for their support on the trip.  Well done again to our 2023 graduates, stay 

connected & reach out if you need support.  Staff can’t wait to set our destination for 2024, with our new year 12 

students! 

Catching up with the Champion Bay Graduates 

On Monday, we had the Champions Bay Academy from Western Australia visit the Gold Coast for their Year 12 

End of Year trip, so we thought it would be great for their boys to catch up with our Tweed lads for a game of touch 

and BBQ at the beautiful Snapper Rocks. We had 6 of our Tweed boys attend, which was a great effort from our 

boys, continuing to show up and have a crack at all opportunities thrown at them.  Remember every Monday & 

Wednesday afternoons we hold afternoon activities, so be sure to put your name down to attend. 
 

Primary School Interaction Update 

Clontarf are thrilled to share the tremendous success of our recent Touch Football Clinic held at South Tweed  

Primary School. The event took place on Tuesday 5th December at Lunch time, and it was action-packed, filled 

with fun, learning, and an incredible display of teamwork and sportsmanship and most of all, the Clontarf way.   

The aim of the Touch Football Clinic was to introduce students to the fundamentals and values of Clontarf. Led by 

Clontarf staff, Cameron Campbell & Luke Dumas, the clinic provided staff with the opportunity to develop a rela-

tionship with the students by doing some physical activity.  The session started with some Q & A,  after this we 

went straight into some warm-up games before jumping into a game of touch footy.  The Year 4-6 students abso-

lutely loved the opportunity to meet staff and play some games.  To wrap things up we gave away a Clontarf foot-

ball as a Spirit Award, then the boys received icy poles.  Students showed fantastic enthusiasm and quickly 

grasped the concepts of the Clontarf spirit rule, displaying impressive progress as the session unfolded. 

We would like to extend our sincere appreciation to all the school staff Mitch Armor who made this event possible. 



 

On Thursday, staff headed up to Bilambil Primary school to run a touch footy clinic and to finish off the week we  

invited the Year 4-6 from South Tweed Primary School to morning training with our high school students and then 

Luke headed off with the Year 5 & 6 to their end of year excursion to the Currumbin TreeTop Challenge. 

This is only the beginning of our primary school transitions programs, more to come in 2024!  We look forward to 

meeting you all at high school next year! 

 

South Tweed Primary School Awards presentation 

Clontarf are thrilled to announce that we supported the South Tweed Primary School Awards Presentation Day. 

This special occasion provides an opportunity everyone, including Clontarf, to come together as a community and 

recognize the incredible talents and accomplishments of our young learners and to meet and support our future 

students.  South Tweed Primary School Awards Presentation Day was held on the 6th of December in the school 

hall. This event is a testament to the dedication and commitment of our future students, and parents, who have all 

played a significant role in nurturing and supporting our children's growth and development.  Again, we would like to 

extend our sincere appreciation to all the school staff who made this possible. 

 

Good Bunch Lunch – Chef Bingey Takes Over 

This week Coconut curry chicken was on the menu, cooked by Chef Bingey. The boys said they could smell the 

curry from their classrooms, so it was a race to the room for a feed. The Top Bunch Lunch this week was used to 

have a yarn about the year we have had, with all the boys and staff having a healthy chat about what they enjoyed 

the most this year, what we can work on for next year and what were some different activities that we could do next 

year. This was a great way to finish up our Top Bunch Lunches for 2023.  Good bunch lunches in 2024 will require 

boys to have 100% attendance the week prior, this is a goal to improve & celebrate attendance. 

 

Academy Announcement - Chris Binge – New Academy Director at Palm Beach           

Currumbin Academy 

Chris “Bingey” Binge has been offered, and has since accepted the role of Academy Director at the Palm 

Beach Currumbin Clontarf Academy.  He will be commencing his new role at the beginning of Term 1, 

2024.  Bingey has been with the Clontarf Foundation for the past 5 ½ years and has been instrumental in 

setting up our Tweed River Academy this year. His connection with our school, our students and families 

has been awesome this year and will be missed! Thanks to Bingey for his ongoing support since Luke & 

I have started at the Academy and we wish him all the best in his new role.   

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year, we hope you all have a wonderful safe holiday season! 

 

 Cameron Campbell | Director –  

Tweed River Academy CLONTARF FOUNDATION  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 



 

2024 TBA 

https://www.facebook.com/tweedriverhigh
https://www.stymie.com.au/
https://schoolshoponline.net.au/tweedriverhspandc/index.aspx


 



 



 

13YARN: A safe place to yarn  

This is a Free confidential one-on-one yarning 

opportunity with a Lifeline-trained Aboriginal and/

or Torres Strait Islander Crisis Supporter 24/7. 

As a central part of the department’s commitment 

to fostering school and workplace environments 

that prioritise the health and wellbeing of all staff, 

we have partnered with 13YARN, the first nation-

al crisis support line for Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait Islanders who are feeling worried or not 

coping too well. 

If you, or someone you know, are feeling worried 

or no good, we encourage you to connect with 

13YARN on 13 92 76 (24 hours, 7 days) and talk 

with an Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander Crisis 

Supporter. 

13YARN is a confidential service, providing a 

judgement-free and culturally safe space to yarn 

about your needs, worries or concerns. They will 

take the time to listen, and work with you to ex-

plore options for ongoing support. 

Visit the website 13YARN (https://

www.13yarn.org.au/) or call 13 92 76. 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/noticeboard/2023/10/13yarn-confidential-support-in-a-culturally-safe-space
https://www.13yarn.org.au/
https://www.13yarn.org.au/
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